
 

Liberty Utilities (CalPeco Electric) LLC 
933 Eloise Avenue 

 South Lake Tahoe, CA  96150 
Tel: 800-782-2506 
Fax: 530-544-4811 

 
February 18, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Transmission Only 
Alice.Reynolds@cpuc.ca.gov 
 
Alice Reynolds 
President 
California Public Utilities Commission 
 
Re: Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act of 2021- Federal Funding Opportunities 
 
Dear President Reynolds: 
 
Thank you for your letter dated January 24, 2022.  Liberty Utilities (CalPeco Electric) LLC 
(“Liberty”) appreciates you bringing these potential federal funding opportunities to Liberty’s 
attention, and shares your deep concern for the affordability of electric service while continuing 
to provide safe and reliable electric service to our customers. 
 
Liberty is especially interested in two potential Competitive Grant funding opportunities, the 
“Preventing Outages and Enhancing the Resilience of the Electric Grid Program” and the “Smart 
Grid Investment Matching Grant Program,” and believes it has current and proposed projects that 
may qualify for such funding opportunities. 
 
For the “Preventing Outages and Enhancing the Resilience of the Electric Grid Program,” 
Liberty believes that a portion of its Wildfire Mitigation Program would qualify, particularly 
Liberty’s vegetation management program.  Liberty has greatly expanded its vegetation 
management program and continues to make significant strides to develop and fully implement a 
comprehensive vegetation management program designed for its territory’s specific challenges 
that complies with the Commission’s wildfire-related directives.  These programs must be 
implemented quickly but thoroughly, as Liberty’s service territory is in a mountainous tree-filled 
area with extensive tree deaths and continuing drought conditions. 
 
For the “Smart Grid Investment Matching Grant Program,” Liberty believes that the programs 
included in Liberty’s recently submitted Customer Resiliency Program application would 
qualify.  The Customer Resiliency Program includes: (1) a behind–the-meter battery energy 
storage system (“BTM BESS”); (2) the Kings Beach Resiliency Corridor Demonstration project; 
and (3) a mobile diesel generator program.  Liberty has developed the Customer Resiliency 
Program to meet the needs of its vulnerable customers and critical stakeholders by providing 
reliable back-up power in the event of a wildfire, Public Safety Power Shutoff (“PSPS”), major 
storm or other event impacting service. 
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Liberty is currently reviewing the requirements and procedures to apply for these programs and 
intends to apply for funding for the eligible Liberty programs discussed above. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
   /s/ Edward Jackson 
Edward Jackson 
President 
Liberty Utilities (CalPeco Electric) LLC 
Edward.Jackson@libertyutilities.com 

 
 
cc: Clifford Rechtschaffen, Commissioner, CPUC (Cliff.Rechtschaffen@cpuc.ca.gov) 

Genevieve Shiroma, Commissioner, CPUC (Genevieve.Shiroma@cpuc.ca.gov) 
Darcie L. Houck, Commissioner, CPUC (Darcie.Houck@cpuc.ca.gov) 
John Reynolds, Commissioner, CPUC (John.Reynolds@cpuc.ca.gov)  
Meredith Allen, Senior Director, PG&E Regulatory Regulations (meae@pge.com)  
Diana Gallegos, Director, State Regulatory Relations, SCE (diana.s.genasci@sce.com)  
William Blattner, Manager, Regulatory Relations, SDG&E (wblattner@semprautilities.com)  
Dan Skopec, Senior Vice President, SoCalGas (dskopec@semprautilities.com)  
Pooja Kishore, Regulatory Affairs Manager, PacifiCorp (pooja.kishore@pacificorp.com)  
Paul Marconi, President, BVES (paul.marconi@bves.com)  
Keith Switzer, Vice President of Regulatory Affairs, BVES (kswitzer@gswater.com)  
Valerie Ontiveros, Regulatory Manager, Southwest Gas (Valerie.ontiveros@swgas.com)  
Raymond J. Czahar, Chief Financial Officer, West Coast Gas Company (westgas@aol.com)  
Michael Lamond, Chief Financial Officer/Administrator, Alpine Natural Gas 
(mike@alpinenaturalgas.com)  
David Hochschild, Chair, CEC, (david.hochschild@energy.ca.gov)  
Elliot Mainzer, President/Chief Executive Officer, CaISO (EEMAINZER@caiso.com)  
Rachel Peterson, Executive Director, CPUC (rachel.peterson@cpuc.ca.gov)  
Christine Jun Hammond, General Counsel, CPUC (christine.hammond@cpuc.ca.gov)  
Simon Baker, Acting Deputy Executive Director for Energy and Climate Policy, 
CPUC (simon.baker@cpuc.ca.gov)  
Pete Skala, Director of Efficiency, Electrification, and Procurement, CPUC 
(pete.skala@cpuc.ca.gov)  
Grant Mack, Director of Office of Governmental Affairs, CPUC (grant.mack@cpuc.ca.gov)  


